MEETING MINUTES

COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING

APRIL 2, 2007

TOWN HALL – CONFERENCE ROOM B 

Members Present:
Jean Connaughton, Chair

Sandra Besse

Earl Dalrymple

Paul Willard

Absent:

Meg Kistin

Also Present:
Marilyn Whalley, CEDA Director

Jean Connaughton called the Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

OBA Monies Allocated – 

Marilyn introduced Mary Lou Payton, President of the Onset Bay Association, to discuss their situation with regard to monies remaining in Economic Development.  She said that with the exception of the Blues Festival, none of the events did well.  As such, the board has decided that next year they would only have the Blues Festival and Illumination, a function in October and one in December.  

She went on to say, that as the Onset Bay Association is utilized as a visitor’s center, an office person is needed during the months of June through September, for at least 5 hours a day, including weekends.  Presently, they have approximately eight volunteers working in the office.  They are also looking for funds to maintain the projects they have already begun.  

Marilyn recommended hiring someone for 5 hours a day, Saturday, Sunday, Monday, Wednesday and Friday with the remaining two days being covered by volunteers.  It was also suggested that when they advertise for the position it be at $14-$18/hour.  

Marilyn ascertained from the group that this was, in fact, within the capacity building original vote and that there were no reservations in extending the use of monies through the summer in order to give the OBA the authority to hire someone under the pre-allocated monies of $4,100.00.

A Motion was made by Sandra Besse and seconded by Paul Willard.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

Minutes of March 2, 2007 -

A Motion was made by Earl Dalrymple and seconded by Sandra Besse to approve the Minutes of March 2, 2007.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

2438 Cranberry Highway -

The next order of business was the Cranberry Highway Building which the Child Day Care Center has vacated.  

CEDA has made a commitment to the Career Center through a letter on their grant application.  They are hoping to get funding through the grant to renovate the building’s interior.  They have also agreed to pay between $10-$11/square foot.  Presently they are paying $11/square foot  which includes utilities.    

An RFP will be done for the exterior of the building, limiting it to the roof, windows and doors so as not to exceed the $100,000.00 mark. There was a question as to whether the contractor has to be DCAM certified.  Marilyn said she would look into it. 

Oak Grove School – 

Mary Pat __________has requested that language be added to the contract referencing her funding source and stipulating that if the funding should fall through, that she would be able to terminate the lease.  John Foster has agreed to this.  Mary Pat stated that she feels that there will be additional funding through HUD.  

Ray Monarez, of ____________ was asked to weigh in on two issues.  There had been an ongoing misconception that the CEDA  Board needed two selectmen on the committee.  He stated that this was not the case.  

Secondly, it was asked if we could borrow as an Urban Renewal Agency.  He stated that under 121B we could not.  However, under 121C of the CD Authority, we are allowed to borrow monies and we have done so through a Rockland Trust Bridge loan.  

Mark Gibson expects to have a Master Plan ready to present to Selectman by early to mid summer.  Marilyn said that she would touch base with him again in May to review his progress.  Mr. Gibson indicated that he had a study going on paid for by monies from a national entity and, therefore, it would not be necessary to spend the $40,000.00 if the study comes back positive. Marilyn stated that regardless of whether it comes back positive, that if it is a project that we cannot support, it still may require spending the monies.  She emphasized that the study must come in earlier rather than later.  Paul Willard asked that we specify a specific date.  Marilyn agreed that June 1st would be appropriate.  

Downtown Strategy -

The Slum & Blight Inventory was discussed.  May 10th will be the first visioning session with the consultant and open to the public.  They will be interviewing business owners, providing information on the market, condition on the properties, etc.  

FXM has interviewed 25 persons; three in each category of restaurants, industrial, etc.  We are looking to FXM to tell us what we need to do going forward to implement strategies to sustain and develop businesses.   There is a grant opportunity coming up called the More Program.  It is a bonded grant: 50 million this year and 50 million next year.  It is intended to increase a community’s potential to increase jobs.  The municipality and the businesses need to form a partnership and put together an application to fund the infrastructure costs on public land.  One stipulation for the businesses is that 100 new jobs must be provided.   

BDOD -

Anthi Frangiadis, Chuck Gricus and Marilyn met to discuss expedited permitting.  Anthi pointed out that the BDOD language development agreements state that 2% of every parcel would be a fee to the town, the use of which shall benefit the property owners and not necessarily the town.  The first agreement (Parcel A) adds “and any other services that will be impacted by this development”.  This was left out of the second agreement (Parcel B).  

Marilyn underscored the need for all of the various groups involved (the Planning Board, Board of Selectmen, as well as CEDA) to come together in deciding where we are going with the BDOD process and that we be unified in our goals as we go forward to meet with A.D. Makepeace.  She went on to say that the Economic Development Strategy, the Downtown Strategy and CEDA are all involved in streamlining the permitting process for the benefit of bringing in businesses.  

I-195 Visitor’s Center - 

An official from the Mass Highway Department referred Marilyn to David Roth at the State level who is looking into providing the I195 Visitor’s Center a subsidy.  As the Visitor’s Center was originally developed by the Cranberry Highway Association, and not the Mass Highway Department, it never came under the Mass Highway contract.  

Bruce Hutchins and Marilyn met with Linda Burke of A.D. Makepeace who has agreed to recommend supporting the Center once again.  

Other -

The Work Certification Program funded through regional block grant funds has had such great results that our representative from New Bedford is attempting to put in a line item in the budget to get this training for all nine towns within the region.  

On a separate note, according to Workforce Development, Wareham’s unemployment rate as of February is 8%.  

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion accepted and seconded.  Meeting adjourned. 

Next Meeting date:  May 7, 2007 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned.  

Minutes approved on _________________________________________________

Submitted by _______________________________________________________
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